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The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200, King County Courthouse
516 Third Avenue
Seattle, WA 98104

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion acknowledging receipt of a plan to assess the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office’s 180 Program, including a description of how the assessment of the Program’s actual impact on delinquent behaviors will be conducted, what data will be relied upon, and a timetable for the assessment, and an estimate of the cost of the assessment, in compliance with the 2014 Budget Ordinance, 17696, Section 29, Proviso P1:

Of this appropriation, $250,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a plan for assessing the prosecuting attorney’s 180 Program, with a motion that acknowledges receipt of the plan, and the motion is passed by the council.  The motion shall reference the proviso’s ordinance, ordinance section, proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion.

The executive must file the plan and motion required by this proviso by March 1, 2014, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the law, justice, health and human services committee, or its successor.

The plan for completing an assessment of the 180 Program shall be developed jointly by the executive and the prosecuting attorney and should include, at a minimum, a description of how the assessment of the program’s actual impact on delinquent behaviors will be conducted, what data will be relied upon, a timetable for the assessment and an estimate of the cost of the assessment.

Staff from the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) and the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO) worked collaboratively to develop a plan that describes how the assessment of the program’s actual impact on delinquent behaviors will be conducted, what data will be relied upon, a timetable for the assessment and an estimate of the cost of the assessment.

The PAO’s 180 Program diverts approximately 350 youth out of the criminal justice system each year.  A 2012 process evaluation of the 180 Program conducted by the University of Washington found that the program is effective at reaching youth, inspiring them to change, and helping them identify the assets and liabilities in their lives that can help or hinder their desire to change.  The evaluation also revealed that the effects of the 180 Program stayed with youth over time, that the program was effective in changing attitudes and behavior.  

This plan to assess the 180 Program’s impact on delinquent behavior, as reflected by recidivism, and DMC will reveal additional information relating to the effectiveness of the program.  More than half of the youth who are referred and participate in the 180 Program are youth of color, who are disproportionately represented in our juvenile justice system.  

The evaluation will support the 180 Program, which aligns with King County Strategic Plan Health and Human Potential Strategy 3.a:  “Support prevention and early intervention programs for children and youth most-at-risk.”  It is estimated that this proviso report required 28 staff hours to produce, costing $1,600.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Leesa Manion, Chief of Staff for the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, at (206) 477-1207.

Sincerely,



Daniel T. Satterberg
King County Prosecutor
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